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Readings for Wednesday, June 12, 2013

Subject:  What does it mean in Proverbs 26:2 "...so the curse causeless shall not come"?

Holy Bible KJV
Prov. 26:2
As the bird by wandering, as the swallow by flying, so the curse causeless shall not come.

Luke 5:12-15
And it came to pass, when he was in a certain city, behold a man full of leprosy: who seeing 
Jesus fell on his face, and besought him, saying, Lord, if thou wilt, thou canst make me clean. 
And he put forth his hand, and touched him, saying, I will: be thou clean. And immediately the 
leprosy departed from him. And he charged him to tell no man: but go, and shew thyself to the 
priest, and offer for thy cleansing, according as Moses commanded, for a testimony unto them. 
But so much the more went there a fame abroad of him: and great multitudes came together to 
hear, and to be healed by him of their infirmities.

Matt. 15:1-3,7-20
Then came to Jesus scribes and Pharisees, which were of Jerusalem, saying, Why do thy 
disciples transgress the tradition of the elders? for they wash not their hands when they eat bread. 
But he answered and said unto them, Why do ye also transgress the commandment of God by 
your tradition?
Ye hypocrites, well did Esaias prophesy of you, saying, This people draweth nigh unto me with 
their mouth, and honoureth me with their lips; but their heart is far from me. But in vain they do 
worship me, teaching for doctrines the commandments of men. And he called the multitude, and 
said unto them, Hear, and understand: Not that which goeth into the mouth defileth a man; but 
that which cometh out of the mouth, this defileth a man. Then came his disciples, and said unto 
him, Knowest thou that the Pharisees were offended, after they heard this saying? But he 
answered and said, Every plant, which my heavenly Father hath not planted, shall be rooted up. 
Let them alone: they be blind leaders of the blind. And if the blind lead the blind, both shall fall 
into the ditch. Then answered Peter and said unto him, Declare unto us this parable. And Jesus 
said, Are ye also yet without understanding? Do not ye yet understand, that whatsoever entereth 
in at the mouth goeth into the belly, and is cast out into the draught? But those things which 
proceed out of the mouth come forth from the heart; and they defile the man. For out of the heart 
proceed evil thoughts, murders, adulteries, fornications, thefts, false witness, blasphemies: These 
are the things which defile a man: but to eat with unwashen hands defileth not a man.

Eph. 6:10-19
Finally, my brethren, be strong in the Lord, and in the power of his might. Put on the whole 
armour of God, that ye may be able to stand against the wiles of the devil. For we wrestle not 
against flesh and blood, but against principalities, against powers, against the rulers of the 
darkness of this world, against spiritual wickedness in high places. Wherefore take unto you the 
whole armour of God, that ye may be able to withstand in the evil day, and having done all, to 
stand. Stand therefore, having your loins girt about with truth, and having on the breastplate of 
righteousness; And your feet shod with the preparation of the gospel of peace; Above all, taking 
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the shield of faith, wherewith ye shall be able to quench all the fiery darts of the wicked. And 
take the helmet of salvation, and the sword of the Spirit, which is the word of God: Praying 
always with all prayer and supplication in the Spirit, and watching thereunto with all 
perseverance and supplication for all saints; And for me, that utterance may be given unto me, 
that I may open my mouth boldly, to make known the mystery of the gospel,

Rom. 8:1,2
There is therefore now no condemnation to them which are in Christ Jesus, who walk not after 
the flesh, but after the Spirit. For the law of the Spirit of life in Christ Jesus hath made me free 
from the law of sin and death.

Science and Health with Key to the Scriptures
by Mary Baker Eddy
SH 378:22-28
Disease is not an intelligence to dispute the empire of Mind or to dethrone Mind and take the 
government into its own hands. Sickness is not a God-given, nor a self-constituted material 
power, which copes astutely with Mind and finally conquers it. God never endowed matter with 
power to disable Life or to chill harmony with a long and cold night of discord.

SH 384:3-15
We should relieve our minds from the depressing thought that we have transgressed a material 
law and must of necessity pay the penalty. Let us reassure ourselves with the law of Love. God 
never punishes man for doing right, for honest labor, or for deeds of kindness, though they 
expose him to fatigue, cold, heat, contagion. If man seems to incur the penalty through matter, 
this is but a belief of mortal mind, not an enactment of wisdom, and man has only to enter his 
protest against this belief in order to annul it. Through this action of thought and its results upon 
the body, the student will prove to himself, by small beginnings, the grand verities of Christian 
Science.

SH 170:28-31
The description of man as purely physical, or as both material and spiritual, — but in either case 
dependent upon his physical organization, — is the Pandora box, from which all ills have gone 
forth, especially despair.

SH 196:25-15
Many a hopeless case of disease is induced by a single post mortem examination, — not from 
infection nor from contact with material virus, but from the fear of the disease and from the 
image brought before the mind; it is a mental state, which is afterwards outlined on the body.
The press unwittingly sends forth many sorrows and diseases among the human family. It does 
this by giving names to diseases and by printing long descriptions which mirror images of 
disease distinctly in thought. A new name for an ailment affects people like a Parisian name for a 
novel garment. Every one hastens to get it. A minutely described disease costs many a man his 
earthly days of comfort. What a price for human knowledge! But the price does not exceed the 
original cost. God said of the tree of knowledge, which bears the fruit of sin, disease, and death, 
"In the day that thou eatest thereof thou shalt surely die."
The less that is said of physical structure and laws, and the more that is thought and said about 
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moral and spiritual law, the higher will be the standard of living and the farther mortals will be 
removed from imbecility or disease.

SH 234:9-12,17-21,25-3
We should become more familiar with good than with evil, and guard against false beliefs as 
watchfully as we bar our doors against the approach of thieves and murderers. 
If mortals would keep proper ward over mortal mind, the brood of evils which infest it would be 
cleared out. We must begin with this so-called mind and empty it of sin and sickness, or sin and 
sickness will never cease. 
Sin and disease must be thought before they can be manifested. You must control evil thoughts in 
the first instance, or they will control you in the second. Jesus declared that to look with desire on 
forbidden objects was to break a moral precept. He laid great stress on the action of the human 
mind, unseen to the senses. 
Evil thoughts and aims reach no farther and do no more harm than one's belief permits. Evil 
thoughts, lusts, and malicious purposes cannot go forth, like wandering pollen, from one human 
mind to another, finding unsuspected lodgment, if virtue and truth build a strong defence.

SH 253:9
I hope, dear reader, I am leading you into the understanding of your divine rights, your heaven-
bestowed harmony, — that, as you read, you see there is no cause (outside of erring, mortal, 
material sense which is not power) able to make you sick or sinful; and I hope that you are 
conquering this false sense. Knowing the falsity of so-called material sense, you can assert your 
prerogative to overcome the belief in sin, disease, or death.

SH 207:20
There is but one primal cause. Therefore there can be no effect from any other cause, and there 
can be no reality in aught which does not proceed from this great and only cause. Sin, sickness, 
disease, and death belong not to the Science of being. They are the errors, which presuppose the 
absence of Truth, Life, or Love.

SH 331:11
The Scriptures imply that God is All-in-all. From this it follows that nothing possesses reality nor 
existence except the divine Mind and His ideas. The Scriptures also declare that God is Spirit. 
Therefore in Spirit all is harmony, and there can be no discord; all is Life, and there is no death. 
Everything in God's universe expresses Him.
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